Sing University of New York on Albany

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

SPECIAL TO THE

STATE UNIVERSITY

NEWSLETTER

November 18, The Reading Department of State University of New York at Albany, in cooperation with Capital Area School Development Association (CASD ran an "Administrators' Reading Institute" for 143 elementary and secondary principals and reading consultants. Dr. Edward Sipay discussed some eight or nine methods of teaching beginning reading.

Earle Flatt pointed out that remedial reading called for competently trained reading teachers in our schools. Close cooperation between these reading teachers and the University will permit assistance in diagnosis and determination of clinical procedures.

Dr. J. Roy Newton drew a blueprint of both developmental and corrective reading programs and pointed out how the University and the Reading Department were prepared to assist parochial, private, and public schools.

Miss Ann Lamkins, Reading Supervisor from the State Department of Education, explained the operation of applying for ESEA grants under Title I and Title III.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

The University Orghestra will present a concert Friday evening, December 10, in Page Hall at State University of New York at Albany, Solotests will be Leo Mahigian, violinist and assistant concertmaster of the Albany Symphony Orchestra: Joel Chadabe, planist and member of the University's music faculty; and Eleanor Diener and Carol Sandal, flutists and undergraduates at the University. William L. Hudson will conduct.

Included in the program will be "Brandenburg Concerto No. 4" by Bach, "Concerto Grosso No. 1" by Ernest Block, and the "Nocturns for Strings" by Borodin. Also featured on the program will be the University Brass Ensemble, playing works of Gabrieli and Copland.

The Bath compositions will be heard during the first portion of the program, Arranged by Leopold Stolowski, the chorale. "Sheep May Safety Ciraze," is one of Bach's most popular works. Mr. Mahigian and the Misses Diener and Sandel will make up the concertion, or solo. group in the Bath concerto, one of the most distinguished examples of Baroque concerts grosso style.

Following intermission the Brass Ensemble will be heard in Gabrieli's "Capaba Septimi Foni No. *2, " a dramatic work using chairs of instruments for entiphenal affects. Copland's "Finfare for the Common Man," featuring the Brass and Fartussian Ensemble, will follow. Considering the program will be the first movement of Eleah's "Candario Gross in D Minter," with the plane obligate part to be played by Mr. Chadaka.

The easeast, open to the public of ma sharge, will begin at 8:15 plates.

SUD INFORMATION OFFICE

135 Western Avenue 12203

Lle

State University of New York at Albany

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

THOMAS H. CALVIN of 566 East Lake Road, Hammondsport, is now a research assistant at State University of New York at Albany in the office of the Capital Area School Development Association, a research and service organization.

Mr, Calvin, who will receive his master's degree in educational administration from State University of New York, College at Geneseo in January, is a doctoral candidate at SUNYA. He is an alumnus of the State University of New York, College at Fredonia, and formerly served as assistant to the principal at Geneseo's Campus School. He has taught at schools in Hammondsport, Dundee, Menands, and Mayville. Among other activities, Mr. Calvin formerly was commander of Finger Lakes Counties Council, Veterans of Foreign Wars.

-30-

December 6, 1965



State University of New York at Albany

ation Office

Public Inf

Yan Dyck, Assistant to the President

H. Fie Lampman, News Director

a Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

FOR: STATE UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER

DONALD F. FAVREAU, associate director of the Center for Executive Development of State University of New York at Albany, recently conducted a special training course in supervisory techniques for supervisors of nurses at eight hospitals in the area.

-30-

December 6, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

INGEDIATE

Under the sponsorship of the Forum of Politics, the tenth annual model United Nations Security Council will be held Friday (December 10) at State University of New York at Albany with students from eleven area high schools participating. Sessions will be held in Brubacher lower lounge from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

To be discussed are two issues of current importance: the Dominican Republic and Rhodesia situations. Six students from each school will represent the varying stands of specific member nations of the UN. Barbara Lande, Kenneth Fuchsman, and James Foonomedes, all members of the Forum of Politics, will serve as Secretary General, Security Council President, and parliamentarian, respectively. Harold will Lynne, also a Forum member, take, the role of critic.

Participating schools are Philip Schuyler, Albany High, Van Rensselaer, Shaker, Colonie, Milne, Duanesburg, Maple Hill, Hudson, Cobleskill, and Guilderland.

-30-

Recember 7, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Thirty-four seniors at State University of New York at Albany have been elected for inclusion in the national "Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges" publication.

The outstanding seniors were selected by sophomores, juniors and fellow class-mates who voted on the students selected by the university's "Who's Who" committee with the approval of Central Council. To be eligible for acceptance, a student must fulfill the qualifications of scholarship and participation and leadership in academic and extra curricular activities, and sho future promise.

Bourdon, Trumansburg; Irving Carpenter, Hicksville; Joan Clark, Ballston Lake RD 3;
Steven Curti, New Hyde Park; Carl Cusato, Albany; Anne Digney, Rockville Centre;
Linda Etheridge, East Northport; Art Ferrari, Monroe; Robert Gable, Auburn RFD 3;
John Gleason, Slingerlands; Udo Gaddat, Hempstead; Edith Hardy, Oakfield; Vera
Komanowski, Endicott; Lynn Kurth, Niagara Falls; William Laundry, Ausable Forks;
Maria Maniaci, Lynbrook; William Murphy, Albany; Sue Nichols, Lewiston;
Robert Peterkin, Staten Island; Frank Petrone, Brooklyn; Joseph Pizzillo, Canandaigua;
Janet Shuba, Binghamton; Mrs. Virginia Borys Silvey, Utica; William Sinnhold, Phoenix
Allan Smith, Newburgh; Gary Spielmann, Youngsville; Wilameta Sutliff, Gloversville RD 2;
Richard Ten Eyck, Williamson; Richard Thompson, Industry; Maria Tucci, Franklin

(Attached are Hometown Addresses)

Election Commission Announces Results Of Who's Who

year thirty-four seniors at the State University at Albany have been elected to the national Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges book.

Sophomores, juniors and seniors voted on the list of names selected by the Who's Who Committee and approved by Central Council. After the voting the list was approved by the National Committee.

Before being considered, the student must possess the qualifications of scholarship, participation and leadership in academic and extra-

curricular activities.

As a member of Who's Who Among Students in American Colleges and Universities, the student has his name listed in the national book. The student also receives the benefit of a specialized placement and reference service provided by the National Committee.

Members of the student body elected include: William Bate, Joseph Blackman, Anne Bourdon, Irvin Carpenter, Joan Clark, Steve Curti, Carl Cusato, Anne Digney, Linda Etheridge, Arthur Ferrari,

Robert Gable, John Gleason.

Also Udo Guddat, Edith Hardy, Vera Komanowski, Lynn Kurth, Wil-liam Laundry, Maria Maniaci, William Murphy, Sue Nichols, Robert Peterkin, Frank Petrone, Joe Pizzillo, Janet Shuba, Mrs. Virginia Silvey.

Additional students selected are William Sinnhold, Allen Smith, Gary Spielmann, Wilameta Sutliff, Richard Ten Eyck, Richard Thompson, Maria Tucci, Gretchen Van Vleet,

Ellen Zang.

flo-backgrund pre-release

Total number of ballots - 507

WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN AMERICAN UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES:

Thirty-four names to be chosen.

276	William Bate (Bill)	241	Maria Maniaci
109	Joe Blackman	56	Jack Manley
73	Karen Bock	56 72	William Mayer
219		39	Robert McOdare
30	Nancy Carpenter	253	William Murphy (Bill)
124	Irv Carpenter	212	Sue Nichols
72		32	Kathleen Niles
164	Joan Clark	37	Margery Pasko
192	Steve Curti		Bob Peterkin
106	Carl Cusato	55	Robert Petersen
21	Joyce Davis		Frank Petrone
274	Anne Digney	259	Joseph Pizzillo
122	Linda Etheridge	22	Carol Rarog (Kitt)
210		80	Dave Schenck
115	Bob Gable	135	Janet Shuba
39	Judith Gelardo	99	Mrs. Virginia Silvey (Ginny Borys)
180	John Gleason	182	William Sinnhold (Bill)
90	Mike Governanti	291	Allan Smith (Al)
87	Pat Green	144	Gary Spielmann
187	Udo Guddat	64	Charles Sullivan (Chip)
24	Carol Hamann	98	Wilameta Sutliff (Willie)
114	Edith Hardy	52	Marium Tashjian
65	Pat Howard	129	Rich Ten Eyck
35	David Hughes	172	Dick Thompson
69	Pat Howard David Hughes Marion Kintisch	199	Maria Tucci
60	Don Kissiel	108	Gretchen Van Fleet
255	Vera Komanowski	58	Jo Ann West
145	Lynn Kurth	89	Jim Wingate
302	William Laundry (Bill)	108	Ellen Zang
	and the construction to the difference construction of the production and the same of the		

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Planned to be an annual feature, an exhibit of "bad design", arranged by Edward P. Cowiey, Jr., chairman of the art department at State University of New York at Albany, has opened at the university's Draper Gallery.

On display are such contemporary mass-produced articles as a plastic toy hand grenade, a small angel which lights up, and a ceramic dog with a hole in its back to be used as a container. Illustrative texts accompany many of the objects.

Draper Gallery is accessible to the public, without charge, during classtime at the university.

-30-

December 7, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

"The Humanization of Life" is the theme of an ecumenical lecture series which begins this week at State University of New York at Albany. The series, co-sponsored by Campus Christian Council, and Newman Association, will explore the topics: "Secular Man", "Believing Man", "Moral Man", and "Free Man".

The first lecture, "Secular Man," will be offered by Paul K. Chapman, a Baptist layman, who is director of Packard Manse, an ecumenical center in Stoughton, Mass. He will speak in the Dutch Quadrangle dining room, Thursday evening, (December 9) at 7:30.

Mr. Chapman was graduated from Brown University in 1953 and Andover Newton Theological School in 1956. He also has received a degree from the Graduate School of Ecumenical Studies, a World Council of Churches school, located in Bossey Switzerland.

Mr. Chapman is secretary of the Massachusetts unit of the Southern

Christian Leadership Conference and president of the Stoughton Fair Housing Association.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

The holiday season at State University of New York at Albany will open Sunday evening (December 12) with the fourteenth annual "Holiday Eng" at Page Hall, starting at 7 o'clock. Sponsored by the special events board of the student body, the affair is a favorite event of the students.

The competitive program will feature 22 groups representing all segments of the student body. Participating will be most Greek organizations; residence hall units, the Colonials, an independent group; and the Commuters. Each group will sing one song, after which the five selected finalists will sing a second song. To the winning group will be presented the traditional three-foot victory trophy. This year, for the first time, groups placing second and third also will receive trophies. Winners will be determined on a point system with various vocal techniques being considered. Judges will be Miss Virginia Wallace, director of music at the Albany Public Schools; Paul Hunt, vocal director at Albany High School; and Dr. Ruth Schmidt, professor of modern languages at SUNYA.

An added attraction during the program will be interpetive dances by several members of the Modern Dance Club, under the direction of Miss Rachael Tones.

Decorating the stage will be a hedge of poinsetties. The university radio station, WSUA, will broadcast the program while it's underway.

Miss Carol Rosenthal and Frank Petrone, co-chairman of the evening's events, have announced that a cocoa hour will be held in Brubacher lower lounge at the conclusion of the competition. At that time the winning organizations will repeat presentations of their selections.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

The annual University Choral Ensemble Christmas concert will be presented next Friday afternoon at State University of New York at Albany. Set for 1:25 o'clock in Page Hall, the concert is open to the public without admission charge.

Under the direction of Laurence Farrell, the Women's Chorus will open the concert with a group of little known carols, some with texts or music from the 16th Century and others from the present century.

All are unison settings by the British composers Ralph Vaughan Williams and Martin Shaw. Accompanists will be Ellen Kumpf and Roberta Reinhard.

Karl A. B. Peterson will direct the Collegiate Singers, a mixed chorus of 125 voices. They will sing one of Handel's great choruses from the oratorio, "Samson." Featured will be a "Cycle of Three Choruses for Christmas" by the contemporary composer, Lelan Steren.

Laura Walker and John Spross will serve as accompanists.

Prior to the concert, a brass ensemble from the University Band will play selections. The musicians also will accompany the carol singing.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIA TE

John M. Reilly, assistant professor of English at State University of New York at Albany, has been awarded a Danforth Teacher Grant for the academic year 1966-67 which will provide hime the opportunity to work fulltime on his doctoral dissertation. He is one of 50 faculty members from colleges and universities across the country to be so honored, according to an announcement made by W. Max Wise, associate director of the Danforth Foundation located in St. Louis, Mo. The men and women were chosed from 435 nominations provided by deans of accredited senior colleges and universities in the U.S.

Mr. Reilly who is a doctoral candidate at Washington University in St. Louis, will write about Richard Wright, modern novelist, with particular attention to Wright's social psychology. In the spring Harper & Row will publish paperback editions of two of Wright's books, Native Son and Black Boy, with afterwords by Mr. Reilly.

The English professor, who joined the SUNYA faculty in 1963, completed his undergraduate study at West Virginia University in 1954. The following year he received his M.A. from Washington University where he was a Woodrow Wilso. Fellow. The Danforth grant will be for at least \$6,000, the exact amount to be determined by expenses of the recipient and his family.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Dr. Evan Mander-Jones, Director of Education for South Australia, with offices in Adelaide, will be in Albany next Tuesday and Wednesday (December 14, 15) when he visits the State Uni versity of New York at Albany. Dr. Randolph S. Gardner, Dean of the School of Education at the University, said that Dr. Jones, who arrived in this country on November 24, is on a tour of selected educational institutions in the United States.

Dr. Jones has been Director of Education for the State of South
Australia since 1946. He has described himself as being "particularly
anxious" to study the system of college education as developed in the
United States, as well as the latest developments in new methods of
teaching and of teaching aids of all kinds, including the use of television,
language laboratories and programmed instruction machines. Dr. Jones
has been having discussions with leading men and women in several
educational fields in addition to his visits to universities, teachers
colleges, and secondary schools.

In 1958 the Australian educator was a representative at the 21st

Joint UNESCO and I. B. E. Conference. He received his formal

education at the University of Sydney, Australia, and at Oxford University in England.

During his visit to SUNYA Dr. Jones will stay at the Albany International Center.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Dr. Evan Mander-Jones, Director of Education for South Australia, with offices in Adelaide, will be in Albany next Tuesday and Wednesday (December 14, 15) when he visits the State Uni versity of New York at Albany. Dr. Randolph S. Gardner, Dean of the School of Education at the University, said that Dr. Jones, who arrived in this country on November 24, is on a tour of selected educational institutions in the United States.

Dr. Jones has been Director of Education for the State of South

Australia since 1946. He has described himself as being "particularly
anxious" to study the system of college education as developed in the

United States, as well as the latest developments in new methods of
teaching and of teaching aids of all kinds, including the use of television,
language laboratories and programmed instruction machines. Dr. Jones
has been having discussions with leading men and women in several
educational fields in addition to his visits to universities, teachers
colleges, and secondary schools.

In 1958 the Australian educator was a representative at the 21st

Joint UNESCO and I. B. E. Conference. He received his formal

education at the University of Sydney, Australia, and at Oxford University in England.

During his visit to SUNYA Dr. Jones will stay at the Albany International Center.

State authorizity of them that at windth

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

rea Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

DECEMBER 17, 1965

SPECIAL TO THE ALBANY STUDENT PRESS

Low cost group flights to Europe are available to members of the University Community this summer under a special program operating in conjuction with the University Central European Study Project.

Blocks of seats have been reserved on regularly scheduled jet planes. The first departure is via KLM Royal Dutch Airlines to Amsterdam and Paris leaving New York June 15, and returning September 6. This plane will carry the European Study Program at the University of Wurzburg as well as those using the flight for transportation only. The second departure is for Paris via TWA on June 21, also returning September 6.

Cost on both trips is \$331 round-trip with no one way fares available. Students, faculty and staff and members of their immediate families are eligible. Children under 12 are half-fare.

Application blanks and detailed information will be available from Diane Skutnik in Ryckman Hall, 457-7746 or through Student Mail or in the Public Information Office, D-107.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

EMMEDIATE

Dr. Henry Tedeschi, professor of biology at

State University of New York at Albany, has received a \$6,500

grant for the U.S. Public Health Service to continue his research
in the permeability of intracellular membranes.

Dr. Tedeschi, who joined the SUNYA faculty in the fall, has been conducting research in his special field for the past thirteen years. He is a graduate of the University of Pittsburgh. His graduate work was done at the University of Chicago where he received his Ph. D. in physiology.

Dr. Tedeschi, who is a frequent contributor to professional and scholarly journals, lives at 143 Orchard Street, Delmar.

-30-

December 15, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Two educators from State University of New York at Albany are in Jamaica at the invitation of Sir Philip Sherlock, vice chairman of the University of the West Indies. They are Dr. Ward I. Edinger, chairman of educational administration, and Dr. Alfred J. Cali, director of research and curriculum studies for the Capital SArea School Development Association.

In an effort to bring about effective and economical deployment of the resources of the West Indies university on a Caribbean-wide basis, the professors are conducting an organizational study of the university. The institution serves most of the islands in the Caribbean area as well as parts of South and Central America.

Dr. Edinger and Dr. Cali, whose work also includes a study of degree and certification programs and of extra-mural activities of the university, have been asked to extend their visit to allow for studies of university centers at Barbados and Trinidad.

A preliminary study for the West Indies university was made by Dr. Danald T. Donley, director of the Center for Research and Field Studies at SUNYA, who spent several months in the West Indies following a request for advisement made to the U.S. State Department.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

A special seminar series at State University of New York will bring to the campus two outstanding speakers to discuss basic topics of biology. The department of biological sciences has arranged for lectures by Dr. Howard Lenhoff and Dr. J. W. Hastings, both internationally known biologists.

Dr. Lenhoff will lecture on "A Chemical Approach to the Biology of Hydra" on Monday afternoon, December 20, at 4 p.m. in room 112 at Detroit Annex, 80 Central Avenue. Dr. Lenhoff, director of the Laboratory of Quantitative Biology at the University of Miami, works on chemical aspects of the biology of hydra.

On Thursday, January 6, Dr. Hastings of the University of Illinois, who is on a sabbatical leave to the Reckefeller Institute, will lecture on "Mechanisms in Billuminescence." His field concerns the moleculcar basis of biological phenomena such as rhythmic time signals (called biological clocks) and the phenomenon of light emission. The lecture is set for 4:30 in Draper 349.

-30-

December 15, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIA TE

Sigma Lambda Sigma, fraternity at State University of

New York at Albany, will hold a Christmas party Saturday afternoon

for young children at St. Catherine's Infant Home, Albany.

included on the party program, described by Ray Allen, chairman, are games, a visit from Santa Claus, gifts (donated by the Marine Corps, Albany), and refreshments.

Several other Christmas parties for underprivileged children were held by SUNYA students last Saturday in residence halls on the University's new campus.

-30-

December 15, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

NOTE TO EDITORS:

The biology lecture by Dr. Howard Lenhoff, University of Miami, scheduled for Monday afternoon, December 20, at 4 o'clock at State University of New York at Albany has been cancelled.

-30-

December 17, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Paul W. Schrodt, a senior at The Milne School, has been cited as one of the outstanding students of high school English in the country. The National Council of Teachers of English has named him a 1965 runner-up in its annual Achievement Awards competition.

The Albany student, sone of Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Schrodt, 29 Lawnridge avenue, was nominated last spring by a committee of English teachers from Milne to represent the school in competition. The nation's schools nominated almost 8,500 students for the NCTE citation and of that number, 837 were chosed.

In announcing the winners, James R. Squire, executive secretary of the National Council of Teachers of English, stated that the Council recommends the students for college scholarships in 1966.

Candidates in the competition took two national standardized tests in literature and compositive. In addition they submitted examples of assigned writings in English Courses as well as autobiographies. Also considered in the judging was an impromptu composition on an assigned topic.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Under the sponsorship of the New York State Council on Economic Education and the Center for Economic Education at State University of New York at Albany, Sanford D. Gordon, professor of economics and coordinator of economic studies at State University College at Oneonta, is conducting a program in support of the teaching of economics in high schools. Aim of the joint project is to assist high schools in the preparation of an economics course as a twelfth grade elective.

Professor Gordon, who received a grant from the Albany University center to assist him in his work, has been conducting seminars in economic education for social studies teachers at the Oneonta college. Discussion centers around content, teaching methods, community resources and visual aids. Special assistance includes materials, guidance in the preparation of course study, and unit outlines. In many secondary schools throughout the state there is no social studies course required at the twelfth grade level. Suggested social studies for the senior year now include courses from the disciplines of economics and government.

In a four-county area surrounding Oneonta, twelve schools are in the program set up by Professor Gordon. They are New Berlin Central School, New Berlin; Oxford Academy and Central High School, Oxford; Delaware Academy and Central School, Delhi; Sidney Central School, Sidney; Fleischmanns High School, Fleischmanns; Franklin Central School, Franklin; Andrew S. Draper Central School, Schenevus; Edmeston Central School, Edmeston; Bainbridge-Guilford Central School Bainbridge; Andes Central School, Andes; South New Berlin Central School, South New Berlin; and Greene Central School, Greene.

FROM STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Page 2

Established to aid in the improvement of the teaching of economic aspects in schools and colleges, the Center for Economic Education at Albany University coordinates economic education activities of professors in research, publications and programs as well as provide a source of materials and information in economic education. J. Woodrow Sayre, executive director of the New York State Council on Economic Education, is director of the Albany center.

-30-

December 17, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMED AT

Control Data Corporation of Minneapolis has been selected to supply the initial computing system to be used by State University of New York at Albany. Professor E. D. Reilly, Jr., director of the university's computing center, said that the computer, a CDC 3100, would be installed at the former Air Force Reserve Center at North Main and Washington avenues.

Commenting on the selection of the 3100, Professor Reilly said, "We were extremely fortunate in being able to obtain a favorable delivery date for such powerful equipment on a short time schedule. Factors considered in its selection included its versatility in being able to meet university requirements in three particular areas; curricular support, faculty and graduate research, and administrative data processing. The CDC 3100 is capable of executing more than 200,000 arithmetic or logical instructions per second."

During the spring semester the computer will be used in support of the newly-developed course, "introduction to Computer Science", for which 120 students have enrolled. Typical of the research applications for which the 3100 will provide computational support are studies in stellar evolution, deduction of molecular structures through reduction of crystallographic data, scattering of nuclear particles and electromagnetic radiation, statistical analysis of the growth of various species of trees, and a syntactic analysis of a certain dialect of Middle English dating from the 12th century. Business applications to be processed on the computer encompass admission and registration procedures, student billing, inventory control, library

From: STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Page 2

circulation, grade reports, placement data, counseling and testing, and several other operational areas.

Operations and programming activities supporting the CDC 3100 will be administered by Howard T. Humphrey who recently joined the Albany university staff as manager of the computing center.

-30-

December 17, 1965

(NOTE: Additional descriptive information about the CDC 3100 is attached)

From: STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

ADDITIONAL CDC 3100 INFORMATION

The main memory of the computer consists of 131,072 character positions carable of holding over 16,000 14 digit numbers or 32,000 7 digit quantities. This memory will be supplemented by two magnetic tape units and two disk storage units which comprise an additional 40 million characters of supplementary memory. The computer's input/out ut equipment consists of a high speed card reader capable of reading punched paper tape produced by physics experiments, a keyboard operated cathode ray tube display console, a 500 line per minute printer, a card punch unit, and a plotting device which will enable construction of elaborate graphical plots suitable for inclusion in scientific and business reports.

-30-

December 17, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Forty-one courses will be offered during the spring semester at State University of New York at Albany by the Program of General Studies. Classes are held during the late afternoons and evenings and on Saturday mornings.

During the current semester, the most popular courses have been those in American History, sociology, German, Italian, world art, and philosophy. Among similar courses for the coming semester, for which there are no prerequisite courses, are introduction to philosophy, fundamentals of speech, introduction to economics, American political and social history (second half), and introduction to sociology.

Formal registration for courses for new students will take place at the university February 5, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., and on February 7, from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Persons wishing to register for courses under the program who have not matriculated through the Office of the Director of Admissions or through the Office of Graduate Studies are required to participate in an advisement interview with a member of the staff of the Program in General Studies prior to registration. After January 28 to interviews will be held nor will new applications be accepted. The General Studies office will be closed December 23 - January 3.

Acting as administrator of the new program is Irving Verschoor, who also heads the School of Library Science. He is assisted by Mrs. Jean Boggs, admissions counselor.

Under the program offerings of the university are made available to those not seeking academic credit and to those non-matriculated students who may wish to earn academic credit in anticipation of matriculation. Registration is limited to persons 21 years of age and over.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Thirty-one faculty members of State University of New York at Albany have been awarded research fellowships or grants-in-aid totaling \$33, 170.

Dr. Samuel B. Gould, President of State University of New York, announced the awards after receiving recommendations of the University Awards Committee.

Twenty fellowships of \$1,300 each and 14 grants-in-aid for amounts ranging from \$100 to \$1,300 were awarded to faculty members on the Albany campus.

President Gould said the fellowship and grants-in-aid programs were greatly expanded this year with \$420,000 allocated to support this type of research on the various campuses of the University, an increase of \$166,000 over last year. He noted that \$50,000 of the amount will be reserved until the Awards Committee meets again in the spring to consider only grants-in-aid applications. Faculty members throughout the State University receiving awards totaled 347.

Dr. Evan R. Collins, president of State University at Albany, in commenting on the awards granted to faculty members, said, "I share with these distinguished members of our faculty their pleasure in receiving assistance for their scholarly research, and congratulate them upon the recognition of the originality and worth of their individual projects."

-more-

FROM: STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Page 2

Those at Albany receiving fellowships are: Dr. Henry Chessin, "An Investigation of Thermodynamic Properties of Transition Metals and Alloys"; Dr. Robert A. Donovan, "The idea of authority in Vicotrial literature"; Dr. Arthur A. Ekirch, Jr., "An Intellectual History of the Era of the New Deal"; Dr. Mojmir Svatopluk Frinta, "Painted panels of the 14th and 15th centuries"; Dr. Katherine Heinig, "Cytogenetic Studies in the Genus Iris"; Dr. Alicja Iwanska, "El Nopal, an Indian Village in the changing Mexican society"; Dr. Rickerd Kendall, "The Traditionalist position in American foreign policy, 1921-1951"; Dr. Charles Koban, "Thematic Unity in the 'Canterbury Tales'";

Dr. Eugene Mirabelli, Jr., "Completion of Novel"; Dr. Daniel W. Odell, "The Relationship of Edward Young's 'Conjectures' (1759) to his Earlier Works"; Thomas Joseph O'Connor, "Research of the Lithographic Plate Process"; Dr. William T. Reedy, Jr., "Anglo-Norman baronial families"; Dr. Gaspare J. Saladino, "The Economic Revolution in Late Eighteenth Century Connecticut";

Dr. Ruth A. Schmidt, "Preparation of Galdos correspondence for publication"; Dr. Jack Howard Smith, "Analytic solution for Helmholtz's equation in cylindrical geometry"; Dr. Donal d B. Stanffer, "A Short History of American Poetry," and William H. Wilson, "A series of paintings based on a Mexican landscape theme."

Grants-in-aid were awarded to: Dr. John N. Aronson, "Bacitracin Complex Formation with Zinc, Cadmium, and Manganese"; Dr. Paul C. Boomsliter, "The Organization of Meaning by Structural Patterns of Language and Verse"; Joel A. Chadabe, "Creative work in electronic music";

FROM: STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Page 3

Dr. Lawrence H. Daly, "Liquid-liquid extraction of some transition metal chelates with high molecular weight amines"; Dr. Arnold W. Foster, "Changes in the Social Correlates of Art Preference"; Dr. M. E. Grenander, "A Critical Biography of Ambrose Bierce"; Dr. Roger A. Hunt, "Quantitative microfluorescent analysis of hypoxia-induced skeletal remodeling";

Dr. Richard J. Kalish and Dr. Donald J. Reeb, "Income Distribution,
Land Use, and Local Government"; Dr. Robert G. Nurnberger, "The
psychological impact of active student response upon learning and retention of
subject matter presented by television media"; Dr. Arthur E. Schaefer,

"Synthesis of Analogs of Fumarin and the Relationship of Chemical Structure to
Rodenticidal Properties"; and Dr. Richard W. Wilkie, "The Rhetoric of German
Socialism, 1891-1933."

Three faculty members received both fellowships and a grant -in=aid for their projects. They are: Dr. George S. Hastings, Jr., "A Morpheme Concordance to the AB Dialket of Middle English"; Dr. Florian A. Muckenthaler, "Cyto-chemical study of basic proteins in oogenesis of Drosophila melanogaster"; and Dr. Hans A. Pohlsander, "A Concordance to Pindar."

-30-

December 21, 1965

Dr. Lawrence H. Daly, "Liquid-liquid extraction of some transition metal chelates with high molecular weight amines"; Dr. Arnold W. Foster, "Changes in the Social Correlates of Art Preference"; Dr. M. E. Grenander, "A Critical Biography of Ambrose Bierce"; Dr. Roger A. Hunt, "Quantitative microfluorescent analysis of hypoxia-induced skeletal remodeling";

Dr. Richard J. Kalish and Dr. Donald J. Reeb, "Income Distribution, Land Use, and Local Government"; Dr. Robert G. Nurnberger, "The psychological impact of active student response upon learning and retention of subject matter presented by television media"; Dr. Arthur E. Schaefer, "Synthesis of Analogs of Fumarin and the Relationship of Chemical Structure to Rodenticidal Properties"; and Dr. Richard W. Wilkie, "The Rhetoric of German Socialism, 1891-1933."

Three faculty members received both fellowships and a grant-in-aid for their projects. They were: Dr. George S. Hastings, Jr., "A Morpheme Concordance to the AB Dialect of Middle English"; Dr. Florian A. Muckenthaler, "Cytochemical study of basic proteins in oogenesis of Drosophila melanogaster"; and Dr. Hans A. Pohlsander, "A Concordance to Pindar."

De cember 21, 1965

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Claudia Ann Noble, of Seneca Falls, a senior at State University of New York at Albany, has been awarded a \$400 scholarship for graduate study by the American History Award Committee of the New York State Organization of the Daughters of the American Revolution.

The annual award is the only such scholarship given by the D.A.R. in the state. Miss Noble was chosen from among three seniors recommended by the university's Division of Social Studies as outstanding students. Purpose of the scholarship: is to reward excellence in students who intend to teach social studies in a senior high school.

Miss Noble, a social studies major with mathematics as her minor field, has one of the highest averages in the senior class at MSUNYA. She is a graduate of Clyde Central School where she was valedictorian of her class and a member of the National Honor Society. Active in student affairs, she was on the staffs of the school newspaper and senior yearbook. Currently she is student teaching at the Milne School, Albany.

Presentation of the award took to Miss Noble took place at a ceremony in the office of Dr. Jack Deeringer, academic dean, by Dr. Clifton C. Thorne, vice president for student affairs. In attendance were Miss Amy Walker, Albany, committee chairman; President Evan R. Collins, other university officers and faculty members, and representatives of the D.A.R. Following the ceremony Miss Noble was honored at a luncheon.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

pa Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Jack L. Roosa, of Woodbridge Lane, Claverack, is now a resident student in educational administration at State University of New York at Albany where he has a fellowship for the academic year. His activities are under the supervision of Dr. Ward I. Edinger, professor of education, school administration, in the School of Education.

Mr. Roosa, a doctoral candidate at SUNYA, formerly was supervising principal at Greenport School. He completed his undergraduate study at State University College at New Paltz and received a master of science degree from State University at Albany. He is a member of the New York State Teachers Association, National Education Association, and Kappa Delta Pi. He is an honorary life member of the Parent-Teacher Association and served as zone chairman of the New York State Association of Elementary School Principals.

A native of Kingston, Mr. Roosa is an alumnus of Kingston High School. His father, Alva H. Roosa, resides in Kingston. Mrs. Roosa is the former Emily LaBrie of Stottville.

Active in civic and social affairs, Mr. Roosa is a member of the Hudson Rotary Club, of the Claverack Dutch Reformed Church board of directors, and of the Claverack Fire Department. He is past president of the Hudson Junior Chamber of Commerce and received the Jaycees! Distinguished Service Award in 1964.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

rea Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

J. ROBERT DAGGETT, formerly of Glens Falls, is now a resident student in educational administration at State University of New York at Albany, where he has a fellowship for the academic year. He is administrative assistant to Dr. Donald T. Donley in the office of the Capital Area School Development Association, a research and service organization.

Mr. Daggett, who is an alumnus of Le Moyne College, received his Master's degree in science from SUNYA, where he is now a doctoral candidate. He formerly taught secondary social studies at Onteora Central School, Boiceville. Mr. Daggett, a past president of the Onteora Parent-Teacher Association, is a member of the Educational Research Association of New York State and of the New York State Teachers Association.

The educator received his secondary school education in Glens Falls where he attended St. Mary's Academy. His parents are Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Daggett, 20 Meadow Drive, Glens Falls.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

ea Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

AUGUST E. CERRITO, of 43 Merritt Drive, Schenectady, is now a research assistant in educational administration at State University of New York in the office of the Capital Area School Development Association, a research and service organization.

Mr. Cerrito, formerly a social studies teacher at McKinley Junior High School, Schenectady, received his bachelor of arts degree from Union College, Schenectady. In 1962 he was awarded a master of arts degree from SUNYA, where his is now a doctoral candidate. He is a member of Phi Delta Kappa, National Education Association, and Schenectady Teachers Association.

A native of Schenectady, Mr. Cerrito is an alumnus of Mont Pleasant High School. He is a member of the boards of directors of the Mont Pleasant Branch of the Y.M.C.A. and of the Carman Boys' Club. In addition, he is a member of the Schenectady Chamber of Commerce and of the education committee of Community Improvement.

-30-

December 27, 1965

AME University of New York of Cumpy

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

ea Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

FRED BARUCHIN, of 406 Hackett boulevard, Albany, is now a resident student in educational administration at State University of New York at Albany in the office of Dr. Harold Dillon of the School of Education.

Mr. Baruchin, who has a fellowship for the academic year, is a graduate of City College of New York. He has a master of science degree from Russell Sage College. In June he will receive a second master's degree in science from State University College at New Paltz.

Prior to his matriculation at SUNYA, where he is a doctoral candidate, Mr. Baruchin was a teacher and principal in the Hudson Public School system. He also was co-director of the Schenectady-Oswego Project in 1965. Earlier, from 1952 to 1957, Mr. Baruchin was recreation program director for the New York City Youth Board of the Board of Education. While in Hudson he served as president of the Hudson Teachers Association. He is a member of Phi Delta Kappa, National Education Association, New York State Teachers Association, and of the Association for Supervision and Curriculum Development.

A native of Bronx in New York City, Mr. Baruchin is a graduate of Theodore Rossevelt High School.

Public Information Office

David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Naticalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

TUESDAY, JANUARY 4, 1966

Two telecourses, one in astronomy and the other in Latin American history, will be presented during the spring semester by The State University of New York in association with WMHT-TV, Schenectady, Channel 17, and WNED-TV, Buffalo, Channel 17. Both are University of the Air college-level courses offering three and two hours credit, respectively, to everyone enrolled for credit who completes the courses successfully. In addition, provision has been made for non-credit students.

"Eye on the Universe" will be taught by Dr. Harry Edward Crull, planetarium director and professor of astronomy at State University of New York at Albany. The course, dealing with the nature of the celestial universe in 47 half-hour television sessions, will be telecast on Mondays, Wednesday and Fridays by WMHT-TV beginning on Wednesday, Feb. 9 (1966) and ending May 27 (1966). Each day's lesson will be aired three times -- once in the morning and repeated in the afternoon and in the evening. Program times are 8 a.m., 4:30 p.m., and 7 p.m.

Dr. Crull joined the SUNYA faculty in September, 1965. Formerly he was head of the mathematics and astronomy department at Butler University and director of Butler's observatory and planetarium. Dr. Curtis Hemenway, chairman of SUNYA's department of astronomy and space science and director of Dudley Observatory, which serves as a laboratory for the university's work in astronomy and space science, will give four lectures on space science during the telecourse.

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, HO 3-1254 Ext. 58, 472-7402

Release:

IMMEDIATE

Five fraternities at State University of New York at Albany are conducting a drive in support of the Ernie Davis Leukemia Fund, administered by the American Cancer Society. Highpoint of the project will take place at the SUNYA-Siena basketball game Saturday night (December 4) at the Washington Armory where a collection is planned at halftime.

Stuart Herzog, of the University's Edward E. Potter Club, is heading the Inter-Fraternity Council committee organizing the drive on campus. He stated that many colleges and universities throughout the nation are participating in the fund, established in memory of the great Syracuse All-American football star, whose home was in Elmira. The fund was begun at Brockport State College of New York last year and soon gained the support of students at more than seventy institutions.

Robert Gable, of SUNYA's Alpha Pi Alpha, will speak at the basketball game in behalf of the fund, after which three members from each participating fraternity will solicit spectators. Other fraternities assisting are Kappa Beta, Theta Xi Omego, and Sigma Lambda Sigma Alexander Cutonilli, SUNYA graduate student and student personnel intern, is advisor to the committee.

December 2, 1965